
Notification for Publication of Preliminary Documentation under the Environment 
Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999 (EPBC Act). 
 
The following notice is published pursuant to Section 95B(4) of the EPBC Act.  
 
The proposed action is identified as Wolffdene Quarry Extension, Luscombe, Queensland 
(EPBC 2014/7384), to be developed by Hanson Construction Materials Pty Ltd.  The proposed 
action includes the extension of the existing Wolffdene Quarry, located at Beenleigh, 
Queensland.  
 
The proposed action is a controlled action under the EPBC Act.  The controlling provisions are: 

• Listed threatened species and ecological communities (sections 18 and 18A); 
including, Ormeau Bottle Tree, Shaggy-haired Cockspur Flower, Spiny Gardenia, 
Native Jute, Mary River Cod, Macadamia Nut, Koala and Grey-headed Flying-Fox. 

 
The preliminary documentation was open for comment between 31 July 2015 and 17 August 
2015. Comments were received and have been addressed in the updated documentation. 
 
The updated documentation will be on display for information only, between 9 October 2015 and 
23 October 2015 at the following locations: 
 
Gold Coast City Council 
135 Bundall Road 
Bundall QLD 4218 
 
Queensland Department of Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning 
South East Queensland (South) Regional Office 
Level 1, 7 Short Street 
Southport QLD 4215 
 
Department of the Environment  
John Gorton Building 
King Edward Terrace 
Parkes ACT 2600 
epbc.referrals@environment.gov.au  
 
The documents can also be viewed in electronic form without charge from Hanson’s website at: 
http://www.hanson.com.au/Aboutus/RegulatoryInformation/WolffdeneEPBCPublicNotice.aspx 
and at: http://www.environment.gov.au/cgi-
bin/epbc/epbc_ap.pl?name=public_notifications&limit=999999&text_search=  
 
If you are a person with special needs (i.e. for whom English is a second language or who has a 
vision impairment) and require assistance, please contact Jim Lawler via the contact details 
listed below: 
 
Groundwork Plus 
PO Box 1779 
Milton BC QLD 4064 
Telephone: (07) 3871 0411 
Facsimile: (07) 3367 3317 
E-mail: info@groundwork.com.au  
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